


man J. Cohen; First Vice President, Martha B. Orth; Second Vice President, William
M. Lightsey; Secretary, Sara Collins; Treasurer, Jeanne Rose; Directors, Frank L.
Ball, Jr.; Cass Cocklin; Lee E. Metcalf; Evelyn Syphax; June Verzi; and Col. Wil-
liam M. Wright.

Mr. Dean Allard, an historian with the Navy Department, spoke on “Alexandria’s
Navy in 1776.”

Historic Arlington Day

The annual observance of Historic Arlington Day began with a candlelight tour
of Arlington House on Friday evening, October 17, followed by the house tour and
open house at the Museum on Saturday, October 18. The following homes were
visited: Ball-Sellers House, home of Mr. and Mrs. C. Ware Page, 5620 Third Street,
South; home of Judge and Mrs. Homer Randolph Thomas, 864 North Jefferson
Street; home of Mr. and Mrs. James D. Huichinson, 5501 Third Street, South; home
of Mr. Eric Kevitz, 2710 South Hayes Street; and home of Mr. and Mrs. Alvin
Friedman, 3460 North Roberts Lane.

The Aurora Hills Woman’s Club served refreshments at the Museum.

Christmas Reception

On Sunday, December 14, 1975, the Society held its annual Christmas reception
at the home of Dr. and Mrs. William T. Back. President June Verzi presented red
carnations to each new member attending.

Garden Party

The Society held a garden party on the grounds of the Ball-Sellers House on Sat-
urday, May 22. The party was a success, having raised $700 for the Ball-Sellers
House Fund.

Ball-Sellers House

The Ball-Sellers House and two lots at 5620 Third Street, South, were deeded
without restriction to the Society in 1975. Since then architects and archeologists have
examined the building and property. The house is that of a rarely found eighteenth
century home of a yeoman farmer. Archeological excavations have uncovered pieces
of eighteenth and early nineteenth century pottery, a clay smoking pipe, and metal
objects.

Of the more than $17,000 raised, about $10,500 has been spent on improvements
such as electrical repair, termite control, and painting the house, and renovation. A
small modern kitchen was installed in the resident-caretaker addition in order to
free the cabin for restoration. The cabin section underwent foundation repair to
make it structurally sound, and a fireplace was laid. This section still needs a new
floor, roof, and heating system.

More than two hundred donors from local foundations, business and community
groups, and private citizens have made restoration possible. The Society is encour-
aged by and grateful for this widespread support.

Gifts: 1975-76

Aurora Hills Woman’s Club: Projection screen.

Mrs. Frank L. Ball, Sr.: Two pictures, one of Ensign Jahn Ball’'s home and one of
Edwin Ball’s home; a pistol from family of Emma Cathill, Edwin Ball’s wife; and
seven panels of handmade Victorian lace curtains.
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